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November 5, 2019 

 

Mayor Goodman and 

The Las Vegas City Council 

 

Re: Proposed Homeless Ordinance  

 

Dear Mayor Goodman and the Las Vegas City Council:  

 

We are members of the CEO Exchange, a collaboration of Southern Nevada’s 

nonprofit Presidents and CEOs who collaborate and strategize to make a collective 

difference in the social safety net for the most vulnerable in our community. In this 

spirit, we share your goal of helping our city’s homeless population get off the streets 

and connected with services. We applaud your recognition and attention to the 

dilemma of 6,500+ individuals and families who lack permanent housing and often 

find themselves homeless. However, we believe that the proposal currently before the 

council misses the mark and could have serious negative consequences for our city.   

 

We support and commit to work on innovative and effective proposals to better 

connect people in need with the resources they need, resources often provided by our 

members. The proposal currently before you does not provide long-term solutions 

and interferes with efforts to help our homeless population. We cannot support the 

proposal to fine and arrest our most vulnerable. Lessons learned in other jurisdictions 

show that this method will create distrust and adversarial relationships among those 

we seek to help, stakeholders, and the City. We cannot succeed divided.   

 

As a practical matter, we are concerned that the infrastructure needed to make this 

proposal workable is not present. We believe there is a clear path forward: 

 

1) Collaboration between the City and the County to create an intervention program 

for the chronically homeless; 

 

2) A unified front for State funding for homeless programs;  

 

3) Investment in humane shelters that do not involve people sleeping outside in harsh 

conditions;  

 

4) Housing-first programs and the development of affordable housing.  
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